
Feedback: Relocation of Amajuba District Office from 
Charlestown to Newcastle CBD meeting - 19 September 
2025  
 
The KZN Department of Social Development convened an Amajuba Relocation Task Team meeting of 
the relocation of employees from Charlestown to Newcastle CBD, after receiving eight grievances from 
employees who were omitted from the payment of relocation and resettlement. The meeting was held on 
19 September 2025 at Amajuba District Office Boardroom.  
 
All eight employees who submitted grievances were invited before the Task Team to present their 
personal circumstances for the Task Team to consider if their circumstances are in line with the 
Departmental Relocation and Resettlement Policy. After careful consideration by Task Team, they 
concluded that all eight employees were omitted by mistake.  
 
The Amajuba District Management agreed to prepare a submission to the HOD for approval for these 
eight employees who were omitted to be paid. The District will issue letters to all eight employees before 
the end of September 2025.  
 
Members are encouraged to bring any labour-related matters to the attention of PSA shop stewards or 
contact the PSA Provincial Office in Pietermaritzburg on (033) 392 7600 or the PSA Labour Relations 
Officer, Mbongeni Mbanjwa, on 082 880 8966/ mbongeni.mbanjwa@psa.co.za. 
 
 
Reuben Maleka  
GENERAL MANAGER 

FOR PSA MEMBERS KWAZULU-NATAL (KZN) DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT  
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